
  

                                            

…is almost upon us! 
How exciting! Only two more sleeps until the day finally      
arrives! I will have to be with you all in spirit…I had booked a 
weekend cruise long before the new date for the Balmain Fun 
Run was announced, so I will be in the middle of nowhere on 
Sunday…I have already bought and packed my t-shirt, so I will 
be dressed and ready to go and join in from the deck…can’t wait 
to hear all about it on Monday…HAVE FUN!!!!!!! 

Maria Lambos Principal 

      Maria Lambos Principal 

1 Eaton St Balmain 2041 ~ 9818 1177 ~ balmainps@gmail.com
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Dates for the Diary…
•Sunday 22nd November ~ 

Belle Property  
BALMAIN FUN RUN 

Coming Up @ BALMAIN… 
• Thursday 26th November ~ 2:00pm ~ 5N/6L’s Assembly 

• Monday 30th Nov & Tuesday 1st Dec ~ MUSIC CAMP!!!!! 
• Thursday 3rd December ~ 2:30pm ~ 3B’s Assembly 
• Monday 7th December ~ CELEBRATION OF LEARNING 
• Tuesday 8th December ~ Music Evening 
• Thursday 10th December ~ 2:00pm ~ Kindergarten’s ‘Giving Tree’ As-

sembly 
• Friday 11th December ~ Reports out 
• Monday 14th December ~ Year 6 Graduation 
• Tuesday 15th December ~ Year 6 Day Out 
• Wednesday 16th December ~ LAST DAY OF TERM 4!!!!!!!!!!!!!!! 



 



 

60% of students have entered the fun run – FANTASTIC!! 

 We have a new class leading the Class Challenge!  The winner will be announced at 
lines on Monday.



 
WE’VE DONE IT!  

I always knew we could do it!  
Thank you to all our families and friends who have volunteered to help with the fun run.  

And an extra big thanks to our wonderful teachers and staff for giving up their time to help out. 
See you all on Sunday! 



K Dawn continued their              
investigations into the needs of 

living things. We were all actively 
involved in the daily care of our 
silkworms. Our silkworms are 

now laying eggs! 

The life-cycle starts all over 
again.  

K Dawn



It seems Ms Davis is no 
longer needed in           

K Dawn. 
Lexie has taken over reading to the whole 

class! 

Remem-
brance 

Day 

Comparing         
the        

capacity of 
containers 

and     
making a 

mess!

Designing 



 A visit from the 
….Sydney Kings!

Stage 3 had some very exciting guests this past week, with a visit from Tom Garlepp and 
Marcus Thornton, from the Sydney Kings.  Balmain’s Stage 3 Students were a part of a   
special program which complements our K-6 ‘You Can do it’ program.

 The Sydney Kings school program strongly echoes the two cornerstone philosophies of in-
clusiveness and healthy living.  As an inclusive sport, basketball is the perfect vehicle to  en-
courage life empowering attitudes and confidence in children.  The year 6 students got a  
special year 6 gift and received some one-on-one time on the court with our special guests. 



 



External Validation Process 
2015 Pilot 

As of  2016, all Department of  Education (DoE) schools across NSW will be un-
dergoing external validation. Our school was selected to undergo a pilot 
process earlier this term, along with some other primary and high schools 
across the state. 

The executive team, as part of  the process, were required to analyse our 
progress against the 2015-2017 School Plan (which can be found on our web-
site), as well as the School Excellence Framework.  

The School Excellence Framework supports all NSW public schools in their pur-
suit of  excellence by providing a clear description of  the key elements of  high-
quality practice across the three domains of  learning, teaching and leading.The 
document can be accessed by the following link: http://www.dec.nsw.gov.au/
about-the-department/our-reforms/school-excellence-framework. A PDF copy 
can also be downloaded by googling School Excellence Framework. 

Due to the quick turnaround of  the pilot study, (we were notified at the end of  
Week 2 this term), many intense full-day sessions were needed, with Assistant 
Principals, Mrs Edwards, Ms Mikhail Gogos, Ms Lovett and myself, involved in 
professional dialogue and carefully considering evidence to articulate our 
progress. 

The reasoning behind the external validation process is as follows: 

‘Objectivity, transparency and consistency are important elements for ensuring a sys-
tem-wide approach that supports schools in their ongoing journeys of excellence. While 
improvement efforts are designed, driven and assessed on an ongoing basis by each 
school, an external process is important for providing an assurance to the school and 
the system that the progress being made aligns with the expectations articulated in the 
School Excellence Framework. 
The approach to school excellence includes a process in which schools provide evi-
dence of achievements and ongoing progress assessed using the School Excellence 
Framework. This process involves an independent validation panel, comprising two 
Principals, School Leadership, or PSLs, to consider the evidence provided by each 
school.’ 

Wednesday morning saw the external validation panel, consisting of  two PSLs, 
as well as another observer colleague, from the Leadership and High Perfor-
mance unit, come and visit the executive team at Balmain Public School, where 
we presented our evidence and spoke about our progress towards our ongoing 
journey of  excellence. We were really excited about sharing our journey with the 
panel, as related to our School Plan and School Excellence Framework. 

We are proud of  our students, staff  and community!

http://www.dec.nsw.gov.au/about-the-department/our-reforms/school-excellence-framework
http://www.dec.nsw.gov.au/about-the-department/our-reforms/school-excellence-framework


Exciting News!!!! 
We’re getting a 

PLAYGROUND 
UPGRADE!!!! 

A HUGE THANK YOU to our P&C and 
Eaton St Centre, who are jointly 

funding Stage One of our Playground 
Upgrade! 

 The playground upgrade: 
o    has been designed by experts ULP, with inputs from the student 
body, teaching staff, P&C and ESC; 
o    will improve safety (ie remove tarmac trip hazards in front of the 
toilet block); 
o    will provide a series of robust interactive learning and play spa-
ces; and 
o    has the potential to be incorporated into a possible broader play-
ground upgrade currently being assessed by State Government. 

Work is due to commence mid-Term 1 next year 
and should take approximately six weeks to 

complete, weather permitting.  

We are really excited!!!!!!



http://www.balmain-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/documents/53630275/53637643/
Balmain%20PS%20Playground%20Upgrade%20Design.pdf

http://www.balmain-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/documents/53630275/53637643/Balmain%20PS%20Playground%20Upgrade%20Design.pdf
http://www.balmain-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/documents/53630275/53637643/Balmain%20PS%20Playground%20Upgrade%20Design.pdf


 Keturah & Matthew 
ROAR for Balmain!!!!!! 

⦿ adapted from a PowerPoint Presentation, presented by Keturah and Matthew 

⦿ Matthew and Keturah’s 
Trip to Port Macquarie 

⦿ What it is like in Port Macquarie… 
⦿ Matthew and Keturah travelled five hours north to get to Port Macquarie. It is a three 

day competition and we versed a variety of teams around the state. 
⦿ When we’re up in Port Macquarie, it’s always rainy throughout our games and there are 

massive puddles on the fields, so it’s very slippery. 
⦿ First day of the competition… 
⦿ On the first day, Matthew’s team versed Orange and beat them, 4-2. On Keturah’s first 

day in Port Macquarie, her team versed Parramatta and flogged them. The score was 
7-1. Both teams played against Manly - Keturah’s team lost 3-1and Matthew's team tied 
with them, 1-1. 

⦿ Second day… 
⦿ Keturah played her last game in Port Macquarie, which was the semi-finals. Her team 

won because if its draw, whoever scored first wins and her team scored first. 
⦿ Matthew won his last game against Orange, 5-3. 
⦿ The grand finals and other finals got cancelled because it was flooding! 



 Gift giving  
All children are invited to provide a gift-wrapped gift

for a child in the local community who may not

otherwise receive a present. 

(Collected in classroom from now with age and gender recommen-
dation attached on a card if relevant please)

Giving Tree Assembly

Thursday 2pm  

10th December 2015



 
BALMAIN’S THEATRE SPORT CHAMPIONSHIP 2015 

Team ‘Troll Faced Studio’ performing Expert Double Figures  

This semester, 6L and 6/5D have been learning lots of new drama skills with Miss Connor and Ms 
Biggins, including improvisation, stagecraft, mime, confidence in performing and thinking cre-
atively.  This has all been leading up to the Balmain Theatre Sports Championships, which began 
in week 6. Over the course of 3 weeks, all students from 6L and 6/5D will have participated in this 
new and exciting in-school competition.  

The Theatre Sport games learnt by the students have enabled them to shine on stage and entertain 
the audience with their quick wit, team skills and melodramatic performances. 



 

Loyalty and Rewards Program 

Kidstuff

If you shop at the toy store, KidStuff, please   
remember to nominate BPS to receive the points 

from your purchase.  

We can use the points purchase resources 
throughout the year.



 

Some other stuff available on 
your Schoolbag app… 

tap more…you 
can call the 
school instantly, 
email the school 
and visit our 
website from 
here… 
You can also set 
up your Push    
Notifications, to 
hear a ding when 
you receive an 
alert…

tap Kool Kontent…for 
some really interest-
ing stuff, especially 
the Parenting Ideas 
Blog… 



How To Install Skoolbag On Your Smartphone 
For iPhone and iPad users: 
1.Click the "App Store" icon on your Apple device . 
2.Type your school name in the search, using suburb name will help. 
3.You will see your school appear, click "Get" then "install''. 
4.The app is FREE to download. 
5.When installed click "Open" 
6. Select "OK" to receive push notifications, when asked. 
7. Click the "More" button on the bottom right of the App, then "Setup''. 
8. Toggle on the Push Categories that are applicable for you by tapping the on/off switch. 

For Android users: 
You must first have signed up with a Google Account before installing the app. 
1.Click the "Play Store" button on your Android Device 
2.Click the magnifying glass icon at the top and type in your school name, using         

suburb name will help. 
3.Click the school name when it appears in the search. 
4.Click the "Install" button. 
5.Click "Accept" for various permissions (please note, we do not modify any of your 

personal data on your device). 
6.Click "Open" when installed. 
7. Click the "More" button on the bottom right of the App, then "Setup''. 
8. Toggle on the Push Categories that are applicable for you by tapping the on/off switch. 

Please Note: Some brands of Android phones need the setting in "Notification Manager" 
changed to "Allow" instead of "Notify" in order for the push notifications to work. The phone 
must also be running at least version 4 system software to run the app. 

For Windows 8:1 Phone and Windows 8:1 or 10 device users: 
1. Go to the Windows Store on your 8.1Windows Phone or Windows 8.1/10 Device 
2.Search for "Skoolbag" in the keyword app search 
3.Install the Skoolbag app 
4.Find your school either by using the keyword search or location service. 
5.Click the "Pin" icon to pin the school tile to your Windows Phone home screen. 
6.Click the "More" button on the bottom right of the App, then "Setup" 
7. Toggle the Push Categories that are applicable to you by tapping the on/off                 
switch. 
Please Note: The Skoolbag Windows App is for 8.1 version Windows Phones, or              
Windows 8.1 and 10 devices. 



 



 



 



 



 




